Paul Pedersen Chief of Police Chef de police

190 rue Brady Street Sudbury, Ontario P3E 1C7

Tel/tél: Administration 705.675.9171 x2287

Fax: Administration 705.674.7090

www.gsps.ca

July 21, 2017

City of Greater Sudbury

Mr. Eric Labelle City Solicitor / City Clerk City of Greater Sudbury 200 Brady Street, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Sudbury, ON P3A 5P3

JUL 25 2017

Legal Services

**SUBJECT:** 

**Highway Memorials for Fallen Police Officers** 

Bridge Dedication in Memory of Sergeant Frederick Davidson

Mr. Labelle:

The family of the late Sergeant Frederick Davidson has submitted a request to have the bridge at the structure for Wanup Pit Road on Highway 69 be dedicated in his memory.

On July 11<sup>th</sup>, 1937 Sergeant Frederick Davidson attempted to question two men who were changing licence plates on a vehicle, when one of the men pulled a gun and fatally wounded Sgt. Davidson.

In accordance with the *Highway Memorials for Fallen Police Officer Act, 2002* we require written consent from the Municipality in which the signs are being installed. This is a very important initiative not only for the families but for this Police Service and our community.

If you should require any further information, please contact Ms. Natalie Corcoran at 705.675.9171, extension 2287 or via email at natalie.corcoran@gsps.ca.

I look forward to a response to this matter at your earliest convenience.

Paul Pedersen Chief of Police

Encl.